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[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed report responds to Proviso 3 in Section 18 of the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) to prepare a report “on the feasibility of and a plan for implementation of a pilot project for providing specialty court services for veterans.”  

In response to the proviso, PSB staff convened a workgroup that included staff from all criminal justice agencies, except the Sheriff’s Office; the Department of Community and Human Services; County Council; public defense contractors; and the federal Veterans Justice Outreach Initiative.  The workgroup participants brought a high degree of enthusiasm and talent to the project and I thank them for their participation.

The workgroup developed five options for a veterans treatment court in King County, which were shared with Superior and District Courts for their review:

Option 1 – Pilot a calendar for veterans in Regional Mental Health Court within existing eligibility requirements
Option 2 – Pilot a veterans track in the existing Regional Mental Health Court with modified eligibility requirements 
Option 3 – Pilot a calendar for veterans in Adult Drug Court within existing eligibility requirements
Option 4 – Pilot a veterans track in the existing Adult Drug Court with modified eligibility requirements
Option 5 – Pilot a new standalone court in either Superior or District Court

I support the District Court’s decision to pilot a veterans treatment court within the existing Regional Mental Health Court (RMHC).  Because RMHC has not reached its full capacity, the County will be able to accommodate the pilot within existing staff and funding resources.  At the end of the pilot period, the County will be able to evaluate the program for its efficacy and determine if there is funding to make it permanent.  No legislation is required to implement the pilot project.

District Court, Superior Court, and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office have all been actively involved in the development of this report.  District and Superior Courts have provided letters to accompany this transmittal to Council.  They are included in the transmittal package.

County employees spent an estimated total of 240 hours responding to this proviso, representing a cost of approximately $15,000.  In addition, representatives from the Associated Counsel for the Accused, the Northwest Defenders Association and the Veterans Justice Outreach Initiative were active participants in the report development process.

If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, PSB, at 206-263-9727.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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